Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Closure of Independent Living Fund (ILF)
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
1: Will monies transferred from the closure of the ILF to your  local authority be ring fenced to ILF recipients in your area? If  no decision has yet been taken, what is the process and timescale for this happening?

As there is no national ring fence to the transferred funding, the ILF money is not going to be ring-fenced in Leicester.  After 30th of June 2015, we will  take financial responsibility for the ILF cases in order to meet their care and support needs, which will be managed in the same way as all other funded clients.

2: Please could you state the process and timescale for meeting  with current ILF recipients to prepare personal care plans for 1st  July 2015 onwards (bearing in mind the assessments at the Transfer  Review visits only indicate desired outcomes and do not produce an  actual care package).

We will start to carry out the Reassements around Feb/March 2015 and aim to complete the Supported Assessment Questionnaire, agree personal budget levels and develop new support plans prior to the closure of ILF.

3: Will you be making any special dispensation for allowing ILF users to continue to employ their current & in many cases long  standing carers of many years, bearing in mind some may be paid a  higher rate than what LA's may usually advise and be family members too?

We will not be taking a blanket approach to dispensations as individual assessments will support full consideration of any specific circumstances for ex-ILF recipients.  We have an internal management panel in place to consider practice issues raised with complex or exceptional circumstances.

The legislation allows you to use the information supplied for your own personal use, or for journalistic purposes. If the information is a dataset (which does not relate to the environment), you may also use the information for commercial re-use under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance Manager
Information and Support
Leicester City Council

Bosworth House

9 – 15 Princess Road West
LEICESTER LE1 6TH 
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

Your request for internal review should be submitted to the above address within 40 (forty) working days of receipt by you of this response.  Any such request received after this time will only be considered at the Council’s absolute discretion.

You may also seek independent advice from the Information Commissioner at: 

Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow SK9 5AF 

Telephone: 01625 545 700 

www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk 
Please be aware that the Information Commissioner does not normally consider requests until the internal appeals process of the Council has been exhausted.  You are therefore advised to appeal to the Information Governance Manager before contacting the Commissioner.
